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Cumbria Office of the Police & Crime Commissioner

Freedom of Information Disclosure Log

	Ref No & Date 
	Request Received
	Response Provided

	001-18
06.02.18
	I would like to make an FOIR:
For the corporate risk assessment collated by the DCC/SIRO from Dec 2012 to Dec 2013 and from June 2014 to May 2015.

	From December 2012 until April 2015 the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner undertook the administration function for the Joint Audit and Standards Committee.  Therefore as part of this process we received copies of the Constabulary’s Strategic Risk Registers when they were due to be presented to the Committee.  

These registers were considered in the `closed’ part of the meeting whereby no members of the public or press were present; and therefore these reports were not published on the 
OPCC website.   Having considered the information contained within the documents copies of these registers are to be disclosed to you and are attached to this letter.

I note that you have emailed the Commissioner on 16 January and 24 January whereby you ask that the Commissioner scrutinise Cumbria Constabulary’s compliance with the Data Protection Act.  Stating that the Constabulary has failed to file risk assessments or indeed neglected to do them.  As can be seen from the attached, the Constabulary have indeed completed risk assessments on a regular basis and these have been presented to the Joint Audit and Standards Committee for oversight and review.

As risk registers are more of a `living document’ being updated on a regular basis, an organisation must consider after what period of time it will retain the register or archive/delete it in line with its retention schedule.   As the OPCC is not the Data Controller for Cumbria Constabulary, nor does it have access to the Constabulary’s information systems, we are unable to provide further details on this.  



   


	002-18
17.01.18


	1. In the financial years 15/16, 16/17 and 17/18:

a.   How many grants were awarded to   organisations in which at least one of the outcomes was to provided services to victims of stalking? 
b. What was the total monetary value of these grants?  
c. Which organisations were awarded? 

	The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner commissions Victim Support to contact and provide a support service to all victims of crime.  Their current contract has just been extended until 2020 at a cost of £596,538 for the 2 years.    No explicit funding or grants have been awarded to provide specific support around stalking.  


	003-18
19.01.18
	Please send me all of the information you or your organisation hold that pertains to, or implicates, any Freemason to any alleged crime, or crime. 
Please send me all of the information you hold about me using the contact details provided.
	Question 1
Your request for information has been considered and I can confirm that the OPCC does not
hold the information you seek.   The OPCC is not involved in the investigation or prosecution
 of any criminal matters.  

Cumbria Constabulary may hold the information you have requested.  They can be contacted as follows:- 

Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall
Penrith 
Cumbria CA10 2AU 

Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk 

Question 2
For the avoidance of doubt your request has been considered in accordance with the provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  This legislation requires me to consider all requests in a manner that is blind to the motives and identity of the requestor.  Any information that is disclosed in response to a freedom of information request is regarded as being published and therefore in the public domain.

Your request for information has now been considered taking the above into account I can advise you that the OPCC can neither confirm nor deny that it holds the information you have requested as the duty in Section1(1)(a) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 does not apply by virtue of Section 40(5)(a) of the Act.

This is on the basis that, if held, the information would constitute your personal data and would therefore be exempt under Section 40(1) of the Freedom of Information Act.

In accordance with Section 17 of the Act, this letter acts as a Refusal Notice for your request.  No inference should be taken from this refusal as to whether the information you have requested does, or does not, exist.

In the hope that it will assist you, I can advise you that any individual who believes that personal data may be held about them, by a Data Controller, is entitled to request a copy of that data, under Section 7 of the Data Protection Act 1998.  Therefore you may wish to make an application under this legislation.  Further information on how you can do this can be found on our website via the following link:  https://cumbria-pcc.gov.uk/finance-governance/dpa/


	004-18
22.01.18

	1.    Copy of any CC self-referral to ICO re Data Protection losses within CC from 2012 to 2014.
2.   Copy of any internal decisions to refer CC data protection breaches (relating to the death of Poppi Worthington) to the ICO in 2012 to 2014, identifying who referred  and on what date.
3.   Copy of the referrals made, identifying  if self-referral or made by external sources to CC.
4.   Confirmation that no self-referral by CC was made in November 2012.  
5.    Copy of any ICO decision made on the self-referral, or failure to refer, in the case of Poppi Worthington.
6.   Copy of any Police self-referral to ICO in 2013 re Data Protection breaches confirmed by CC in December 2014 and reported to ICO by me in 2014.
7.   Copy of any decision/report from ICO on the self-referral or lack of it in 2012-2014.

	Your request for information has been considered and for the avoidance of confusion we have taken the abbreviation of ICO to mean the Information Commissioner’s Office.    I can confirm that the OPCC does not hold the information you seek.   The OPCC is not the Data Controller for Cumbria Constabulary, we do not have access to the Constabulary’s information and we have not been provided with copies of the information that you seek.    

In relation to the Poppi Worthington case, the self-referral mentioned within the recent press releases, would not have been to the Information Commissioner’s Office, but rather to the Independent Police Complaints Commission (now known as the Independent Office of Police Complaints).  


	005-18
24.01.18
	1. Please could you tell me which forces have dedicated wildlife crime officers? 
	(Or full time equivalent).
2. Please tell me what personal training they have had and what general training in this area each force has had to date? 
3. Do any forces work with independent wildlife experts?
4. Have any officers attended training opportunities offered by the National Wildlife Crime Unit?
5. How do forces respond to illegal hunt activities (eg road safety violations, violence towards hunt monitors, badger sett blocking, terrier dog offenses etc.) ?
6. Overall, in the area of wildlife crime and crimes committed by hunts, what is the ratio of reported crimes to investigations and convictions?
7. I am getting a picture of overall laxness in training and priority given to wildlife crime and crimes against members of the public who monitor hunts. Why is this?
	Your request for information has been considered and I can confirm that the OPCC does not hold the information you seek.   Cumbria Constabulary may hold the information you have requested and they can be contacted as follows:- 

Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall
Penrith 
Cumbria CA10 2AU 

Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk 


	006-18
26.02.18
	1.    Does your organisation have a Facebook Page(s)? If yes, what is/are the url(s) and 
when were they set up?
2.     Does your organisation advertise or spend
 any money on Facebook? If yes, please can you outline what expenditure has occurred
 and break down expenditure per calendar 
year (January to December) since 2004?
3.     Does your organisation have a Twitter Account? If yes, what is/are the url(s) and when were they set up?
4.     Does your organisation advertise or spend
 any money on Twitter? If yes, please can you outline what expenditure has occurred and break down expenditure per calendar year (January to December) since 2006?
5.     Does your organisation use Google G-Suite services (Google services) or does your organisation rely on google for any services (such as email hosting)? If yes, what are the services, when were they agreed and how much did they cost?
6.     Does your organisation advertise or spend any money on Google? If yes, please can you outline what expenditure has occurred and break down expenditure per calendar year (January to December) since the payments first began?
7. 	Is there an official policy for the use of organisational Facebook or Twitter Accounts (ie how to post, what to use it for and when to delete or preserve records)? If there is a policy (or policies) please may I be provided with them?

	Your request for information has been considered and the following information is to be disclosed to you:

Question 1
The OPCC has had a Facebook page since July 2012.  This can be accessed via following 
link: https://www.facebook.com/CumbriaPCC/  

Question 2
For the calendar year 2017 the OPCC spent £19.90 on Facebook, prior to that there was no expenditure.  

Questions 3 & 4 
The OPCC has had a Twitter account since July 2012.  This can be accessed as follows: https://twitter.com/cumbriapcc.  No expenditure has been made in relation to Twitter.  

Questions 5 & 6
No

Question 7
The OPCC utilises Cumbria Constabulary’s policy in relation to `Online Code of Conduct’ when using its own Facebook and Twitter accounts.  A copy of this policy is attached for information.  


	007-18
05.02.18
	I would like to find out the reasons behind a £75,000 payment that was received by your office in August.   It looks like it’s the repayment back to you of a housing grant from the Homes Improvement Agency that we didn’t use, but I wonder if this is the case and the circumstances that would cause us to pay you back this quite large sum
	Your request has been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold the information that you seek.  Although the OPCC is the statutory legal body, Cumbria Constabulary carry out all financial transactions on its behalf.   
The Constabulary can be contacted as follows:- 
Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall, Penrith 
Cumbria, CA10 2AU 
Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk 


	008-18
05.02.18
	The number of recorded successful prosecutions where domestic (home) CCTV footage was used in evidence. This request is specific to domestic (private households) CCTV systems and not public space, commercial or other systems.

Please provide the information in the form a dataset (spreadsheet indication date of conviction and what crime it was related to - for instance, theft, ABH, arson etc)
	Your request has been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold the information that you seek as it has no statutory responsibility to prosecute any criminal cases.     
The Constabulary may hold the information you have requested and they can be contacted as follows:- 
Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall, Penrith 
Cumbria, CA10 2AU 
Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk 

	009-18
13.02.18
	For each question, please state the police ranks of each officer and use the date range January 2010-December 2017.
1.     How many officers from your force have been suspended from duty?
2.     How many officers from your force have been put on restricted duties pending  
        disciplinary action?
3.     How many officers were taken to a misconduct hearing?
4.     What was the outcome of each misconduct hearing?
5.     If there are any cases in which officers were suspended or put on restricted duties 
        pending disciplinary decisions but did not face a misconduct hearing please state the 
       outcome. 
	Your request has been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold the information that you seek.  The Constabulary may hold the information you have requested and they can be contacted as follows:- 
Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall, Penrith 
Cumbria, CA10 2AU 
Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk 


	010-18
26.02.18
	1) Can you tell me if your police force contributed financially to keep Key Forensic Services from going into administration in January/February of this year?
2) If the answer to Q1 is yes, can you tell me how much money your police force contributed to the bailout of Key Forensic Services? 
3) If the answer to Q1 is yes, can you tell me from where in your budget this money was taken?
4) Can you tell me how many open cases Key Forensic Services were processing for your police force as of 31st January 2018?
5) For the answer to Q4, can you tell me the type of offence being investigated in each case?
	Your request has been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner has not made any financial contribution to Key Forensic Services.  With regards to questions 2) – 5) the OPCC does not hold the information that you seek.   The Constabulary may hold the information you have requested and they have the statutory responsibility to prosecute any criminal cases.     
The Constabulary can be contacted as follows:- 
Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall, Penrith 
Cumbria, CA10 2AU 
Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk 


	011-18
08.03.18

	Please can you provide files relating to disclosure of payments to suppliers in CSV or XLS
format for the periods July 2017 to present  as these do not appear to be published on the web site.

	Your request has now been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) does not currently hold the information you have requested.  The data is provided to the OPCC by Cumbria Constabulary’s Central Services Department on a quarterly basis as they process all financial payments on behalf of the OPCC.  
Due to a review of the previous process for producing these reports and staff shortages, the Central Services Department have been unable to provide us with the required information.  I am led to believe that a new style of reporting is being finalised and the OPCC should be provided with the information by the end of April.  Following receipt of this information it will be uploaded onto our website.  

	012-18
27.03.18
	Please send me details for the period 2017-18 on the following:
1.    The total value of the courier service contracts that were outsourced? 
2.   The name of your primary and any secondary Courier supplier.  The value of your primary supplier contract, its expiry date and the services they provide (e.g. same day/next-day/overnight.  The value of your secondary supplier's contract, its expiry date and the and services  they provide (e.g. same day/next-day/overnight) 
3.  The total cost of the courier services that were managed in-house?  The number of staff employed in managing those contracts 
The number of vehicles owned or leased to meet the in-house courier requirement 
4.  The name and email of the person responsible for the procurement/ management of these services? 
	Your request has now been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not have any courier service contracts for its office.  
Cumbria Constabulary may hold the information you have requested regarding contracted courier services.     Although all contracts must legally be in the name of the Police and Crime Commissioner, any contracts are procured and managed by the Constabulary.  
The Constabulary can be contacted as follows:- 
Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall, Penrith 
Cumbria, CA10 2AU 
Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk

	013-18
27.3.18
	1)    All submissions (including all evidence and supporting documents) sent to the West Midlands Police and Crime Commissioner for its consultation on drugs policy. The evidence was used in the formation of the ‘West Midlands Drug Policy Call for Evidence – Report’, published 12 December 2017.
2)    Any other reports produced or commissioned within the last 12 months concerning the policing of drug offences."

	Question 1
The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner did not submit any evidence to the West Midlands PCC as part of their drugs policy consultation.
Question 2
We have not produced or commissioned any reports within the last twelve month period concerning the policing of drug offences.  


	014-18
4.4.18
	I write to represent a constituent to request a copy of a report following a review into an 
Investigation.  
	Having checked our records upon receipt of your request, I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold the information you are seeking.  In your letter you state that the previous Police and Crime Commissioner, Richard Rhodes, was responsible for commissioning a review but this was in fact the Chief Constable.   Any outcome from the review was verbally provided to the Commissioner.
You may wish to contact Cumbria Constabulary directly in relation to this matter.  They can be contacted as follows:
Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall, Penrith 
Cumbria, CA10 2AU 
Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk

	015-18
05.04.18
	Please provide the register of premises or land owned by, or occupied for the purposes of, the office of Police and Crime Commissioner, and the functions of their force, for the financial year 2017/18.
	Your request has now been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does hold the information that you are seeking. 
Under Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act, this information will not be provided to you as it is already available on the OPCC website.  The information can be viewed via the following link:  https://cumbria-pcc.gov.uk/what-we-do/estate-asset/
The asset lists are updated on an annual basis, which is generally July each year.  Under Section 22 of the Freedom of Information Act, Information from July 2017 until April 2018 is not currently available but will be published when available after July 2018.  

	016-18
23.04.18
	All of the reports/complaints/arrests made against SIA license holders, filed since January 2014 till the present day 
	Your request has now been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold the information you seek.    Cumbria Constabulary may hold the information you have requested regarding complaints and arrests.     They can be contacted as follows:- 
Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall, Penrith 
Cumbria, CA10 2AU 
Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk

	017-18
25.04.18
	Please can you tell me how you tackle hate crime, what processes are in place if police are not responding to hate crime in an appropriate manner, and what support and training your staff are receiving to support the victims of hate crime.

	Your request has now been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold the information you seek.  
Cumbria Constabulary may hold the information you have requested regarding hate crime and how it is handled and you can contact them at: 
Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall, Penrith 
Cumbria, CA10 2AU 
Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk 

	018-18
03.05.18
	Please send to me any record of information that shows the United States of America Department of Defense committed electoral fraud at any of the following elections and referenda: 
June 23rd 2016 United Kingdom European Union membership referendum.
June 8th 2017 United Kingdom general election.
November 8th 2016 United States of America congressional and presidential election.
April 23rd 2017-May 7th 2017 French presidential election. 
October 15th 2017 Austrian legislative election. 
May 29th 2017 Irish Fine Gael leadership election.
March 4th 2018 Italian general election.
Also, please send to me any record of information that shows the United States of America Department of Defense plans to commit electoral fraud at the May 3rd 2018 United Kingdom local elections.  

	Under Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act, this information will not be provided to you as the information is reasonably accessible by other means.  Fraud allegations are published by the Electoral Commission and can be viewed on their website.  Below are some links that you may find useful:
https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0020/223184/Fraud-allegations-data-report-2016.pdf
https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/find-information-by-subject/electoral-fraud/data-and-analysis


	019-18
30.04.18
	I would like to request the following breakdown of the Colleges Data Centre IT hardware maintenance contracts/warranties and their associated costs.
·   A list of the models of all physical servers, storage devices, tape libraries and network switches under support contracts or warranty
·   The cost and duration of said contracts, with start and end dates and service level associated with the equipment.
·     Could you also supply the names of the suppliers of the aforementioned support services for each contract?
·    I would also request the name and full contact details of the person/s in your organisation responsible for the maintenance support contracts.
Should you note record this information or it be too time consuming, I would be willing to accept the information from the first bullet point.

	Your request has now been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold the information you seek.  
Cumbria Constabulary may hold the information you have requested and you can contact them at: 
Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall, Penrith 
Cumbria, CA10 2AU 
Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk 


	020-18
20.5.18
	Please send to me any record of evidence which alleges the Conservative Party won an outright majority of MPs at the June 8th 2017 United Kingdom general election.  
	Your request has now been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does hold the information that you are seeking. 


	021-18 
	
	Requestor withdrew the request.  

	022-18
22.06.18
	What budget has your Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner set aside for the costs associated with commissioning Violence Against Women and Girls (VAWG) services? This might include staff costs, legal costs, cost of market engagement events etc. Please supply the answer as total budget for the financial year 2018/19. 
	The Police and Crime Commissioner has a Partnerships and Commissioning team who commission services in support of his statutory duties and his objectives within the Police and Crime Plan.  This includes services that support victims.  The costs associated with commissioning VAWG services specifically are not separated out.  


	023-18
10.07.18
	1. A copy of your policing plan; and/or 
2. Information about your strategy and allocated budget and staff and other resources committed to the enforcement of the Hunting Act 2004."

	Question 1
Under Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act, this information will not be provided to you as it is already available on the OPCC website.  The information can be viewed via the following link:   https://cumbria-pcc.gov.uk/your-pcc/police-and-crime-plan/
Question 2
Your request has now been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not have the information that you have requested.   Allocated budgets, other resources and any strategies relating to the enforcement of the Hunting Act 2004 would be the responsibility of Cumbria Constabulary.  They may hold the information you have requested.  

	024-18
17.07.18
	Can you please tell me the total monetary amount of police precept collected for Cumbria Police and any percentage increase from the previous year for 2016, 2017 and 2018.
	Your request has been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does hold the information you are seeking.   Following public consultation, in January 2018 the Police and Crime Panel for Cumbria approved a proposed increase in the policing part of the council tax as part of the Commissioner’s budget setting process.  
The increased council tax will contribute to funding: 

1. 25 additional police officers visible and present in your local community tackling the issues that are important to you including anti-social behavior and road safety.
2. Maintaining 95 PCSOs, guaranteeing the delivery of a strong pro-active visible presence in your community.
3. An increase in the number of armed officers available to protect and respond to any potential terror threat or dangerous individuals in Cumbria.
4. Improved protection of our children from abuse especially online grooming and exploitation and greater protection for us all from new digital crime trends such as online crime and fraud.
5. Easier and better ways to contact the police.
The information you have requested is to be provided to you below:
[image: cid:image003.png@01D42003.5F7179D0]

	025-18
17.07.18
	1. What was the number of Complaints within Kirkby Lonsdale and Sedbergh in 2018 specifically relating to the G&T Community.  If possible how does this relate to previous years?
2.  What was the number of Incidents within Kirkby Lonsdale and Sedbergh in 2018 relating to the G&T Community.  If possible how does this relate to previous years?

	Question 1
The OPCC received a number of telephone calls, emails and letters from members of the public regarding incidents and matters prior to, during and after the Appleby Horse Fair.  These related to Kirkby Stephen, Kirkby Lonsdale and Sedbergh.  The Police and Crime Commissioner held two surgeries on 6 June 2018 where combined.  At Kirkby Stephen there were approximately 80 people and at Kirkby Lonsdale approximately 20 people.  
The OPCC where appropriate forwarded information to Cumbria Constabulary to deal with the matters or incidents as they arose.  We have also collated the information provided at the public meetings and again provided this to the Constabulary and the Multi-Agency Strategic Co-Ordination Group (MASCG) to enable them to gather a full picture leading up to and during the Horse Fair.   It has also enabled us to provide updates to those who attended, where they provided their name and contact details.   
The Police and Crime Commissioner is not the appropriate authority to deal with operational policing matters nor is he able to deal with any complaints regarding individual officers or the policing of the county.  
In 2016, the OPCC received one communication in relation to the Appleby Horse Fair.  In 2017 we received 5 and in 2018 we had 129 members of the public either communicate with the office or attend one of the Commissioner’s surgeries.  Of the 129, we can only relate the following specifically to 5 related to Kirkby Stephen, 6 to Sedbergh and 2 regarding Kirkby Lonsdale, in addition to those who attended the surgeries and raised issues there.    
Question 2

The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold information regarding the total number of incidents within Kirkby Lonsdale and Sedbergh relating to the Gypsy and Traveller Community.  Nor are we able to provide information on how this relates to previous years.     Cumbria Constabulary may hold this information.  

	026-18
27.07.18
	Q1.  What estimates or analysis does the OPCC hold relating or referring to the impact of "county lines" drug supply operations in your force area? Please provide copies of any such estimates/ analysis or a summary of the key statistics and findings.
Q2.  Please advise me on what other information your OPCC force holds relating or referring to "county lines" drugs supply operations.
	Question 1
The Police and Crime Commissioner recently received a presentation from Cumbria Constabulary at his Public Accountability Conference meeting regarding `County Lines’.  
Under Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act, this information will not be provided to you as it is already available on the OPCC website.  The information can be viewed via the following link:  Public Accountability Conference 28th March 2018 - Serious & Organised Crime Thematic Presentation (page 38) 
Question 2
The OPCC does not hold the information you have requested as this relates to operational policing.  The role of the Police and Crime Commissioner is to hold the Chief Constable to account and therefore does not have access to policing systems.    Cumbria Constabulary may hold this information

	027-18
31.07.18
	Q1.  How much did the `Travellers’ pay towards their stay in Appleby and the surrounding area before the start of the fair.
	Your request has now been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold the information that you are seeking. 
The OPCC does not hold the information you have requested as this relates to operational policing.  Neither the Police and Crime Commissioner, nor his office, are involved in the co-ordination or running of the Fair and therefore we are unable to provide you with the information that you seek.  

The Multi-Agency Strategic Co-Ordination Group (MASCG) was established to ensure all the relevant agencies work together to share skills and knowledge to support the Fair.  The group is chaired by Eden District Council with support from representatives of the Gypsy and Traveller community, South Lakeland District Council, Cumbria County Council, Cumbria Constabulary, RSPCA, Environment Agency and other agencies.  It is the responsibility of MASCG to co-ordinate the `running’ of the Appleby Horse Fair.  
Eden District Council or Cumbria Constabulary may hold information in relation to your question.  

	028-18
01.08.18
	1. If Cumbria Police considered that any kind of abuse, and in particular coercive control, was pertinent to the case, particularly after receiving the report that a 10 year old child was threatening to harm herself. If not, please explain why not? 
2. What is Cumbria Police’s standard operating procedure to ascertain whether an incident could and should be considered as such? For example, did Officers use the DASH checklist? 
3. In such a case would it be considered appropriate to interview any perceived victim in front of any potential perpetrator of harm?
4. With regard to any of the answers given in the Report. Can you please clarity what specific questions were asked of Charlotte, what her specific responses were in terms of yes/no, nod of the head or a full and expansive response and whether either adult present prompted or led or was involved in any of the answers or indeed answered for her in part or whole? Please can you also confirm what the adults were doing during the interview process. 

	Your request has now been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold the information you seek.  
Cumbria Constabulary may hold the information you have requested.  

	029-18
09.08.18
	How much did it cost your force to police far-right demonstrations and protest by organisations such as Britain First and EDL in calendar year 2017?  
-Please include mutual aid costs in your response
-Please list how many such demonstrations your force has attended (including via mutual aid) since January 2013, broken down year by year (and note which were in purely mutual aid capacity) 
	Your request has now been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold the information you seek.  
Cumbria Constabulary may hold the information you have requested.  

	030-18
03.08.18
	Please send to me all records of information on United Kingdom general elections, United Kingdom local elections, United Kingdom mayoral elections, and United Kingdom referendums which allege electoral fraud (the staging of a desired election outcome), or referendum fraud (the staging of a desired referendum outcome), was legalised, or found to be legal and constitutionally permissible, and committed at any of the elections and referendums listed below.
Elections and referendums:
1. The May 5th, 2016, United Kingdom local elections and London mayoral election.
2. The June 23rd, 2016, United Kingdom European Union membership referendum.
3. The May 4th, 2017, United Kingdom local elections.
4. The June 8th, 2017, United Kingdom general election.
5. The May 3rd, 2018, United Kingdom local elections and mayoral elections.
	Your request has now been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold the information you seek.  


	031-18
14.08.18
	Supplier names and costs relating to:
1. Mobile Telephony
2. Fixed Line Telephony
3. Internal Telephony 
	Your request has now been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold the information you seek.  
Cumbria Constabulary may hold the information you have requested.  

	032-18
14.08.18
	Please tell me how many employment tribunals claims have been made against the force since August 2013, the nature of the complaint (ie harassment, bullying, inequality), the outcome, and whether the claim is ongoing.
 
Please tell me how many of these claims involved/cited officers above inspector rank (I am NOT asking for how many claimants were senior officers but rather how many claims referred to the behaviour of an officer of greater rank than inspector).  
 
Please break the information down year by year (taking the year in which a claim was lodged).
 
Please indicate where one claimant has made multiple claims.
 
	Your request has now been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold the information you seek.  
Cumbria Constabulary may hold the information you have requested.  

	033-18
	Can you please confirm if you currently use or plan to use any of the following software:
1. SAP Business Integrity Screening
2. SAP Access Control
3. SAP Process Control
4. SAP Audit Management
5. Identity Access Management
6. SAP GRC
7. SAP Risk Management
8. SAP Global Trade Services

	Your request has now been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does hold some of the information that you are seeking. Cumbria Constabulary may hold the information you have requested as they provide the OPCC IT system and undertake procurement for such systems.
They can be contacted as follows:- 
Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall, Penrith 
Cumbria, CA10 2AU 
Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk


	034-18
07.09.18
	A green yard policy is being adopted by many police forces across the country to give officers a structured plan and guidance on how to deal with calls of loose / stray horses on the public highway. We are trying to evaluate how many forces have adopted a green yard policy for horses and would appreciate if you could please answer the following questions -

a) Name of Force?
b) Have you adopted a green yard policy for horses?
c) If you answered no to question b) would you like information regarding green yards?
d) As well as a policy do you have a secure holding yard in your force area?
e) If so, do you share this facility with local authorities?

	Cumbria Constabulary may hold the information you have requested and you can contact them at: 
Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall, Penrith 
Cumbria, CA10 2AU 
Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk 


	035-18
07.09.18
	I would just like to ask about the extra policing of Keswick during the Convention in July.

· Why was extra policing put on during the Convention (they have had their own security in recent years)?
· How much did that extra security cost?
· Why did the police presence grow significantly less after the convention, although there were still many thousands of visitors here, and of course residents? 

	Your request has now been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold the information you seek.  
Cumbria Constabulary may hold the information you have requested and you can contact them at: 
Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall, Penrith 
Cumbria, CA10 2AU 
Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk 

	036-18
05.09.18
	
	

	037-18
26.09.18
	Please can you provide files relating to disclosure of payments to suppliers in CSV or XLS format for the period April 2018 to present as they do not appear to be published on the website.
	Your request has now been considered and I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) does not currently hold the information you have requested.  The data is provided to the OPCC by Cumbria Constabulary’s Central Services Department on a quarterly basis as they process all financial payments on behalf of the OPCC.  
The Central Services Department have been unable to provide us with the required information, however I am led to believe that the OPCC should be provided with the information by the beginning of November.  Following receipt of this information it will be uploaded onto our website.  

	038-18
21.09.18
	Can you tell me if any research has been undertaken, perhaps funded by the Ministry of Justice, to assess the effectiveness of the now, not-so-new, Police and Crime Commissioners and their impact on the systems to which they relate?
	Your request how now been considered and I am able to advise you that the Police and Crime Commissioner has not, nor his staff, undertaken any research to assess the effectiveness of the Police and Crime Commissioner’s as per your request above. 


	039-18
21.09.18
	1. What is the name of the organisation/service/authority you represent?

2. If the information I am requesting is available elsewhere (eg, s21) please can you tell me where I can find it?

3. What is the name of the software you use to manage, process and respond to complaints received? (if not applicable or available elsewhere enter N/A)

4. How much does the software in question 3 cost? (if not applicable or available elsewhere enter N/A)


5. When is the software in question 3 due for renewal? (if not applicable or available elsewhere enter N/A)

6. What is the name of the software you use to manage, process and respond to FOI/EIR requests? (if not applicable or available elsewhere enter N/A)

7. How much does the software in question 6 cost? (if not applicable or available elsewhere enter N/A)

8. When is the software in question 6 due for renewal? (if not applicable or available elsewhere enter N/A)

9. What is the name of the software you use to manage, process and respond to SAR requests? (if not applicable or available elsewhere enter N/A)

10. How much does the software in question 9 cost? (if not applicable or available elsewhere enter N/A)
	Q1.  The name of the organisation I am writing on behalf of is The Cumbria Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner.
Q2.   https://cumbria-pcc.gov.uk/your-pcc/ 
Q3, Q6 & Q9.   The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner use Microsoft Programmes to manage, process and respond to complaints received. This could include: Word, Excel and Outlook. 
Q4,Q5, Q7, Q8 & Q10       I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) utilizes Cumbria Constabulary’s IT system and therefore does not hold the information you seek.  They may hold the information you have requested and they can be contacted as follows: 
Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall, Penrith 
Cumbria, CA10 2AU 
Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk 

 





	040-18
01.10.18
	Information regarding police resourcing for football matches in our force area, to APCC and UK Football Policing Unit.

	Cumbria Constabulary has advised the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner that there is an agreement with Carlisle United (CUFC) called the Statement of Intent that outlines the roles and responsibilities of both the club and the Constabulary.  The local impact of football at this time is minimal but during CUFC’s time in the higher leagues, some matches afforded a significant police presence that did cause some temporary local disruption.

Cumbria Constabulary do not have any voluntary financial arrangements and where appropriate, all policing costs are recovered through the Special Policing Services Charging Scheme, a nationally recognised procedure.

I have provided a link below to our website to decision: PCC Charging Policy 2018-19. This provides further details regarding the Scheme mentioned above:

https://cumbria-pcc.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2017/03/008-2018-PCC-2018-04-16-Charging-Policy-2018-19.pdf?x96409 

I can confirm that all appropriate data is sent to the relevant national groups. 


	041-18
08.10.18
	1. Does the OPCC subscribe to CoPaCC?
2. How much has the OPCC paid to CoPaCC in 2016, 2017 and 2018?
3. In what years has CoPaCC carried out transparency reports on the OPCC?
4. In what years has the OPCC received a transparency award from CoPaCC?

	The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does have a subscription to CoPaCC and has paid the following: 
2016 - £0 
2017 - £250
2018 - £250 
The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner took part in a transparency report with CoPaCC in 2014 and received ‘highly commended’. The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner has not taken part in such reports since that time. 


	042-18
04.10.18
	1  Do you have any guidance or policy for the public or service users to record calls when they speak to your staff or call centres Do you Inform Users they can record.  If the answer is no what is the reason for this please. 
 
2 if You have a  Unacceptable Behaviour Policy and Procedure can you tell me if one of these are to object to telephone calls being recorded by the caller due to it being not necessary or unwanted or indeed the staff member feels threatened can you explain why you would have such Unacceptable Behaviour Policy and Procedure that goes against current uk law.
   
3 Are your staff the majority of them who answer public calls or when meeting a member of public are staff aware of the policies and the laws ref telephone recordings using the relevant laws laid down by legislation.  if the answer is no why not. 
   
4 If you have no policy advice or framework for the above will you develop a policy etc. 
  
Will you encourage the public to record a 2 way conversation if the answer is no why not. 
  
5 What are your organizations views on charging the public in foi requests and data protection and subject access requests should their information request be free. 
  
What happens in a situation a benefit claimant or non waged person needs information what do you do to help them or someone who has no spare income. 
  
Is it fair if the public record you then they should charge you for a copy of the recording or video the same fee you charge them. 
Any tips and comments will help the public understand the uks public servants and business policies ref this subject. 
6  What do you do and what is your policy when a serious complaint against a staff member is made when a person complains about wrong doing and has evidence of foul play in your organization will you accept covertly or permission based Audio or video evidence in the case. 
  
Do you Fully investigate under public interest laws and take note of any criminal charges. 
  
if the answer is no why not. 

The Public need to record all calls too many lies now its time for honesty. 

Your comments please freedomtalkradio2013@gmail.com  

Are Councils and all public servants hiding behind unacceptable behaviour policies and vexatious laws. 

	Section 8 of the Freedom of Information Act 2001 provides guidance on making requests for information.  Any requests should be specific and relate to recorded information.  Views of a public authority are unable to be sought or provided under this legislation.  

A number of your questions are asking for opinion and are therefore not valid under Section 8 of the Act.  Some of your questions are quite lengthy and unclear as to what recorded information you seek.    Therefore, information will not be disclosed to you by way of this request.  

If you wish to re-submit your FOI request providing clarity on the information you are seeking we would be happy to consider it.  


	043-18 
09.10.18
	1. Did your PCC, their deputy or any OPCC staff attend the Conservative, Labour and/or Liberal Democrat party conferences in September and October this year? If not, you may disregard the below questions
 
1. If so, how many people attended, for how long and did they take annual leave?
 
1. How much public money was spent on:
1. Accommodation – please name the hotel where they stayed
1. Travel – please state what type of transport and class of travel (ie first class etc)
1. Entertainment and subsistence – please name any restaurants where meals eaten
1. Sundry expenses
 
1. Was there any correspondence between the PCC and anyone within the OPCC regarding any aspect of the trip including the cost? If so please provide copies

	The Commissioner did not, nor any member of his staff, attend the Conservative, Labour and/or Liberal Democrat party conferences in September and October this year. Please note that the Commissioner does not have a deputy.  


	044-18
12.10.18
	1. What is the current number of staff who use a PC or a laptop within your organisation?
1. What are the current Microsoft software licences (server and desktop) that you are using?
1. What is your annual IT spend on Microsoft licences?
1. Has your organisation moved, or is planning to move, to the Cloud in the next 12 months?
1. Are you due to undertake a review of your software estate in the next 12 months?
1. What is the name of the decision maker for IT spend in your organisation?

	Question 1
Under Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act 2001 the information will not be disclosed to you by way of this request as it can be found on the Police and Crime Commissioner’s website. 

The information requested is located as follows:

 www.cumbria-pcc.gov.uk 
Peter McCall 
 Your PCC Team
 Staff Organisation Chart 
 Or: https://cumbria-pcc.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/10/OPCC-Staff-Structure-October-2018-NEW-STRUCTURE.pdf?x96409 

I can confirm that all members of staff use a PC or laptop. 
Concerning Questions 2 to 6, I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) utilises Cumbria Constabulary’s IT system and therefore does not hold the information you seek.  They may hold the information you have requested and they can be contacted as follows: 

Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall, Penrith 
Cumbria, CA10 2AU 
Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk 


	045-18
25.10.18
	Information regarding the Police Custody Healthcare System.
	The Police and Crime Commissioner does not have any statutory authority to become involved or intervene with regards to operational policing matters, and he does not have access to such information. Therefore, I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold the information you seek. 
Cumbria Constabulary may hold the information you have requested and you can contact them at: 
Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall, Penrith 
Cumbria, CA10 2AU 
Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk 


	046-18
12.11.18
	I have on two occasions sent e-mails using two official forms requesting information regarding the traffic speed management on the A69 at Corby Hill to ask
1. How many HGV vehicles have been detecting speeding in the previous 12 months 
1. Do the two cameras in place actually detect HGVs, as when waiting to cross the road at times it appears that large vehicles moving through the monitored areas do not cause them to activate.
1. I spoke to an engineer working in the control box for the one positioned on the Carlisle side and asked him if he knew any reason for the non-activation by these vehicles he stated that it could be because of the extreme length of the vehicle compared with the total length of the detection monitoring devices in the road surface.
If this is the case it means that the cameras are almost worthless as it was the speeding HGVs that the people were most concerned about when petitioning to have cameras in the first place, not motorist 
 

	I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) does not hold the information you seek.  You advised that you have sent emails using official forms requesting the information but do not advise to whom these emails were sent to.  I can advise that the 
OPCC has not received any other requests from you regarding the information that you seek.
Cumbria Constabulary may hold the information you have requested and they can be contacted as follows: 

Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall, Penrith 
Cumbria, CA10 2AU 
Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk 



	047-18
12.11.18
	1. Whether the PCC’s office pays any external organisations to advertise vacant roles within the PCC’s office on their website.
1. For a list of websites / organisations the PCC’s office uses to advertise vacant roles within the PCC’s office (excel format) and how much each website/organisation received from office in the three most recent financial years
2015/16
2016/17
2017/18

If no money was paid to advertise the roles, please indicate this on the spreadsheet.
 
1. For an email address and contact information for the HR department or relevant department responsible for publishing and promoting vacancies within the PCC’s office.
Note: Everything in this FOI relates to the financial years 2015/16 to 2017/18. If the cost limit exceeds that which is allotted, then start from 2017/18 and work backwards.

	With regards to questions 1 and 2, a spreadsheet is included with this letter detailing the requested information.

With regards to question 3, the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not have a dedicated person responsible for recruiting, this would be dependent on the type of the position being advertised therefore all queries relating to vacancies within the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner should be directed to: commissioner@cumbria-pcc.gov.uk 




	048-18
26.11.18
	1. Does the commissioner's office fund third party hate crime reporting centres?
2. How much money has been put spent on the centres in 2016, 2017 and so far in 2018?
3. How many centres are in the police force area?
4. For 2016, 2017, and so far in 2018 how many hate crime reports came from the centres?

	With regards to question 1, the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not fund third part hate crime reporting centres. Therefore, with regards to questions 2-4, I can advise that the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold the information you seek. 

Cumbria Constabulary may hold the information you have requested and you can contact them at: 
Freedom of Information
Professional Standards Department
Police Headquarters
Carleton Hall, Penrith 
Cumbria, CA10 2AU 
Or alternatively e-mail: freedomofinformation@cumbria.police.uk 
[bookmark: _GoBack]
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Strategic Risk Register

		Appendix 1

		CUMBRIA CONSTABULARY STRATEGIC RISK REGISTER																		DATE:  04/09/2013		VERSION CONTROL NO: 2013/08

		Risk Mitigation Strategies:																		Risk Score:		Impact		Likelihood

				Avoid :		Stop the risk completely or stop it having an impact.														5		Very High		Very High           > 90% probability

				Reduce :		Reduce the likelihood and/or impact of the risk														4		High		High                      65% > 90% probability

				Transfer :		Outsource, use contractors or insure against things going wrong														3		Medium		Medium               20% > 65% probability

				Accept :		The risk is tolerable/accepted														2		Low		Low                     5%  > 20% probability

																				1		Very Low		Very Low             < 5% probability

								Initial Score						Latest Score										Actions						Review Date

																																Update		New, Change or Closure

		Risk Ref No		Date Identified and By Whom		Risk Description - presented in a structured format:-                                                    1. 'There is a risk that…………..'                                                                      2. 'Caused by………………'                                                               3. 'Resulting in……..'		Impact		Likelihood		Risk Score		Impact		Likelihood		Risk Score		Risk Owner & Mitigation Strategy 
(Avoid, reduce, transfer, accept)		Actions Already Taken to Mitigate the Risk		Outstanding Risk Mitigation Actions		Response Action or Management Approach to be Taken if Risk Occurs		Action Owner(s)

		18		06.02.2013
DCC's SMT		There is a risk that: funding to the Constabulary will reduce further following 2013/14 settlement
Caused by: government reductions stated in November Budget statement, one year SR in 2014/15 and further four year SR thereafter
Resulting in requirement to find further savings and the significant detrimental impact this has on policing services over the longer term		5		5		25		5		4		20		COG
Reduce		Substantial and detailed Change Programme for first two years of period, plus a longer term 4 year outline plans and a contingency plan for further savings.
In conjunction, a detailed Workforce Plan to support delivery, including development of more accurate turnover factor for future years.
Introduction of zero based budgeting for 2013/14.  
Improved budgeting and forecasting       MTFF based on prudent assumptions.				Implement short term measures to control expenditure such as further recruitment freezes and significant cuts in other areas of the business, including  stopping some activity completely.		Head of Corporate Improvement, Head of Corporate Support		11/30/13

		19		28.09.2012
Corporate Improvement with HO Financial Services		There is a risk that: funding to the Constabulary will reduce significantly
Caused by: removal of police allocation formula damping mechanisms
Resulting in having to find further savings and the significant  detrimental impact this has on policing services over the longer term		5		3		15		5		3		15		PCC and Chief Constable
Reduce		Potential decrease is modelled in the MTFF.		Coordinated financial response to HO/Treasury from shire forces lobbying to ensure that factors specifically affecting rural areas are taken into account
Review on regular basis as part of MTFF (likelihood score may increase over time )		Implement short term measures to control expenditure such as further recruitment freezes and significant cuts in other areas of the business, including stopping some activity completely.		Chief Financial Officers for PCC and Chief Constable		11/30/13

		21		06/06/2013
Chief Officer Team		There is a risk of death of a detainee whilst in custody 
Caused by a failure of systems and processes 
Resulting in adverse publicity, damage to reputation and a loss of public confidence		5		4		20		5		3		15		ACC
Reduce		Compliance with the Safer Detention and Handling of Persons in Police Custody.
A review of custody has been carried out.		The re-aligning of services to meet demand is currently being implemented.		Invoke necessary procedures to deal with the incident.
Intervention by the Independent Police Complaints Commission (IPCC).
Implement Media Strategy.		ACC		11/30/13

		2		20/12/2010 - Chief Officer Group		There is a risk that the Constabulary will fail to deliver the Change Programme within the 4 year period 
Caused by insufficient staffing resources across the corporate improvement and corporate support directorates, in particular the reliance on IT to deliver systems which improve officer productivity and reduce manual intervention in processes
Resulting in a requirement to find further significant savings from the frontline and the significant  detrimental impact this has on policing services over the longer term, damage to reputation and loss of public confidence.		5		2		10		4		3		12		DCC                                             Reduce		Dedicated resources have been allocated to the Change Programme and the Change Strategy has been developed, including contingency plan,
financial budgeting and forecasting, including comprehensive MTFF completed and reviewed quarterly.
Workforce plan developed. 
Approval of the Change Strategy (27 February 2013).
Additional resources have been recruited to the Change Programme on two year secondments.		1. Paperless strategy to be developed to improve productivity.
2.  IT, HR, Estates, Fleet & CSD strategies to be developed- resourced and prioritised to ensure delivery of  change programme as per Business Plan (approved in principle May 2013)
3. Detailed Business Case being developed.
4. Recruitment of additional staff within Corporate Support for Business Plan is underway.		Reconsider timing of delivery of change programme activities in negotiation with the DCC.		Head of Corporate Improvement / Head of Corporate Support		11/30/13

		11		Head of Change 2/5/2012		There is a risk that Constabulary performance will be adversely affected 
Caused by significant levels of constant change across the Constabulary as a whole                              Resulting in adverse publicity, threat to reputation and potential intervention from HMIC.		4		5		20		3		3		9		Extended COG                                           Reduce		The Change Programme coordinates all change activities and manages risk at programme level and review level.                                                      There are robust governance arrangements in place for the Change Programme through CPRG, COG and extended COG.                                                                            There is a comprehensive Communications Strategy for the Change Programme.                                                             Unison and the Federation are fully engaged in the change management processes.
There is robust evaluation of review outcomes to identify areas that may be problematic, with action plans to address the issues.
As part of the Performance Management Process a quarterly Performance Report is presented to the Performance Steering Group.
Improved governance, tasking, and command resilience work has been implemented as part of the operational review.				Bring forward any evaluations of change programmes as determined by underperformance areas.		Head of Change Programme		11/30/13
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				FOI re Recruitment

				PCC for Cumbria

				FY		SUPPLIER		PUBLICATION		INSERTION DATE		DETAIL		AMOUNT				2015-16		2016-17		2017-18

														3,983.54				2,112.28		1,871.26

				2015-16		Cumbria County Council		Cumberland News		8/28/15		Advert for Admin Support Officer Post		221.28				221.28

								Times & Star		8/28/15		Advert for Admin Support Officer Post		198.23				198.23

								Whitehaven News		8/27/15		Advert for Admin Support Officer Post		198.23				198.23

								Cumberland & Westmorland Herald		8/29/15		Advert for Admin Support Officer Post		110.89				110.89

								Westmorland Gazette		8/27/15		Advert for Admin Support Officer Post		470.75				470.75

								NW Evening Mail		8/27/15		Advert for Admin Support Officer Post		169.34				169.34

						Cumberland & Westmorland Herald		Cumberland & Westmorland Herald		1/9/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels		124.96				124.96

						Cumbrian Newspapers Limited						Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels		618.60				618.60

								Cumberland News		1/8/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels

								News & Star		1/7/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels

								NW Evening Mail		1/7/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels

								NW Evening Mail		1/12/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels

								Times & Star		1/8/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels

								Whitehaven News		1/7/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels

				2016-17		Cumbrian Newspapers Limited						Advert for independent panel member - JASC		667.00						667.00

								clickin2jobs		6/3/16		Advert for independent panel member - JASC

								Cumberland News		6/3/16		Advert for independent panel member - JASC

								CV Match		6/3/16		Advert for independent panel member - JASC

								incumbria.com		6/3/16		Advert for independent panel member - JASC

						Cumberland & Westmorland Herald		Cumberland & Westmorland Herald		9/3/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels		94.50						94.50

						Cumbrian Newspapers Limited						Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels		905.76						905.76

								clickin2jobs		9/1/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels

								Cumberland News		9/2/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels

								CV Match		9/1/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels

								News & Star		9/1/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels

								NW Evening Mail		9/1/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels

								NW Evening Mail		9/6/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels

								Times & Star		9/2/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels

								Visuals		8/29/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels

								Whitehaven News		9/1/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels



						Newsquest Media Group		Westmorland Gazette				Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels		204.00						204.00

								Westmorland Gazette		9/1/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels

								Westmorland Gazette		9/8/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels

								Westmorland Gazette		9/15/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels

								Westmorland Gazette		9/22/16		Advert for independent panel member - misconduct panels



				2017-18										0.00								0.00
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		Executive Summary:



		The purpose of this paper is to provide the Joint Audit and Standards Committee with the quarterly update to the Constabulary’s risk management arrangements, including a review of the current strategic risk register.



Corporate Improvement has carried out a quality assurance check of all the departmental and operational risk registers to ensure that risk is effectively managed across the organisation.  The Strategic Risk Register has been updated to reflect the latest situation. 



The internal auditors have completed the Risk Management Audit and assessed the Constabulary’s risk management arrangements as ‘substantial’.  This means that 

· the controls tested are being consistently applied and no weaknesses were identified, and

· there is a sound system of internal control designed to achieve the system objectives and this minimises risk.



On 6th May 2015 Strategic Development provided a presentation to Joint Audit and Standards Committee explaining how risk management works within the Constabulary.





		

		



		Recommendations:



		That the Audit and Standards Committee:



1. Note the Constabulary’s current strategic risks and that the quarterly review was completed on 5th May 2015.

2. Note the new strategic risk (no 25) concerning the new Emergency Services Network (replacement for Airwave)

3. Note the actions carried out by the Constabulary to help mitigate its financial strategic risk that is recognised as a high priority.

3. Note the results of the risk management audit.







· 


MAIN SECTION

Introduction and Background



Strategic Risks



Risk is the threat that an event or action will affect the Constabulary’s ability to achieve its organisational aim and objectives.  



Each risk is managed at the level where the control to manage the risk resides.  Therefore strategic risks are managed by the Chief Officer Group, significant operational risks are managed by Operations Board (Joint Crime and Territorial Policing Board) and significant strategic business risks are managed in the relevant business department and via the Business Board.  Projects and programmes also have their own risks that are managed by the project / programme teams.



Strategic risks are those affecting the medium to long term objectives of the Constabulary and are the key, high level and most critical risks that the Constabulary faces and should be few in number.  Best practice indicates that the number should be between 5 and 10.



The Chief Constable in his ‘Annual Statement of Corporate Governance’ determines the strategic direction for the Constabulary which is ‘Keeping Cumbria Safe’.  Following consultation, the annual review of the Constabulary’s Strategic Assessment (based on operational intelligence), performance results, recommendations from independent inspections and audits and a review of the organisations’ strategic risks, the following objectives have been identified as key in reducing ’threat, risk and harm’ and tackling our communities’ concerns :



· Protecting vulnerable people, specifically:

· Dealing with the issues related to vulnerable children - child abuse and child sexual exploitation

· Responding to vulnerable adults and children who go missing from home

· Reducing the harm caused by domestic abuse, violent and sexual offenders,  encouraging people to report to the police

· Preventing and detecting violence against the person offences, sexual offences and acquisitive crime 

· Preventing and dealing with antisocial behaviour

· Tackling alcohol and drug related crime and disorder



The strategic risks identified by the Constabulary are concerned with:

1. The implications of longer-term reduction in budget.

2. Uncertainty over cost and coverage of the Emergency Service Mobile Communications Programme

3. Failure to deliver required change.

4. The significant increase in the number of reported rape and sexual offences. 

5. Performance and productivity of police officers.

6. The integrity of police officers and staff.  



The table on page 3 outlines the Constabulary’s six strategic risks and provides the RAG rating (Red, Amber, and Green) for each risk (RAG risk rating = impact x likelihood).  It also indicates which Constabulary objectives the risks link to.  
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		Risk Ref No

		Responsible Officer(s)

		Risk Description

		Impact

		Likelihood

		Initial Score

		Latest Score

		

Link to Strategic Objectives



		22

		The Chief Constable & Chief Financial Officers for the Police & Crime Commissioner

		The current funding gap continues to increase due to:

· local and national financial sources reducing and/or,

· greater than projected increases in expenses (for example pay and inflation), and

· the removal of the police allocation damping mechanisms , and

· the Government’s statement about austerity continuing until early 2020s.



If this risk occurs, the Constabulary would have to find and deliver further savings in addition to those already planned, resulting in a significantly reduced number of officers and staff and significant detrimental impact on police services delivered to the public.

		High

		High

		25

		16

		All



		25

		The Chief Constable and Head of ICT

		The Constabulary may be unable to fulfil its key strategic objectives because the new Emergency Services Network has potential to breach the Constabulary's risk capacity and appetite in terms of cost and acceptable levels of service provision.  This would result in a compromise to public safety, significant loss of public confidence and serious damage to the Constabulary's reputation

		High

		High

		16

		16

		All



		2

		Director of Corporate Improvement & Director of Corporate Support

		The Constabulary may not have the capacity to deliver the Change Programme and Corporate Support Business Plan, in particular the reliance on IT to deliver systems which improve officer productivity and reduce manual intervention in processes.  If this risk occurs the Constabulary would have to find further savings from within the Constabulary.

		High

		Medium

		10

		12

		All



		24

		The Deputy Chief Constable and Temporary Detective Chief Superintendent Crime Command 

		There is potential reputational damage to the Constabulary because of the significant increase it has seen the number of reported rape and sexual offences caused by the large number of high profile cases reported in the media which has positively encouraged more victims to come forward and report this serious offence.

		Medium

		High

		15

		10

		1,3 & 5



		11

		Assistant Chief Constable and Director of Corporate Improvement

		The Constabulary’s performance may be adversely affected due to the significant level of change across the Constabulary as a whole.  This may result in adverse publicity and reputational damage, and potential direct intervention from Her Majesty’s Inspector of Constabulary (HMIC).

		Medium

		Medium

		20

		9

		All



		23

		The Deputy Chief Constable and Head of Professional Standards 

		There may be reduced public confidence in the Constabulary and reduced engagement with frontline police officers and staff due to a perceived (because of current national media focus and government communication) or actual lack of integrity amongst police officers and staff.  This would result in significant reputational damage and a potential drop in performance because of less public support.

		Medium

		Low

		9

		6

		All





		Risk Tolerance Levels



		Risk Score 1-4



Acceptable.  

No action is required but continue monitoring.

		Risk Score 5-12



Tolerable risks but action is required to avoid a Red status.

Investigate to verify and understand underlying causes and consider ways to mitigate or avoid within a specified time period.

		Risk Score 15-25



Unacceptable.  Urgent attention is required.

Investigate and take steps to mitigate or avoid within a specified short term.













The new strategic risk concerns the new Emergency Service Mobile Communications Programme.  There is currently lack of clarity and confidence about costs and a core Emergency Services Network capability that will meet the Constabulary’s critical voice communication requirements.  



The Head of ICT has stablished links with the Home Office to conduct preliminary identification and analysis of the risk involved.  Outstanding risk mitigation actions include:



· The introduction of an ICT led Project team to conduct a more thorough identification and analysis of risks and to provide suitable risk response actions.



· The project will also look at ensuring how the Constabulary can position itself to consume ESN services, whilst keeping residual risks to an acceptable level.  A full Business Case and options analysis will be required. 



· Contingent options will be looked at as part of the Business Case/options analysis e.g. unilateral solution via suitable technologies (e.g. Tetra) that are. separate to, but interoperable with ESN services.



Drivers for Change



Effective risk management is a key component of effective corporate governance.

Managing risk will contribute towards delivery of the strategic priorities. There are potential significant consequences from not managing risk effectively.



Robust risk management will help improve decision-making and drive corporate activity that represents value for money.



Effective risk management will help protect the reputation of the Constabulary and the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner, safeguard against financial loss and minimise service disruption.  



Consultation processes conducted or which needs to be conducted

Individual risk owners have been consulted as part of the standard risk management arrangements.  Extended COG reviewed and approved the strategic risk register on 5th May 2015.



Impact assessments and implications on services delivered



Not applicable- described in the risk register where appropriate.



Timescales for decision required



Not applicable to this report.







Internal or external communications required



Not applicable to this report.



Financial Implications and Comments

Any financial implications are described in the relevant risks outlined within this report. 



Legal Implications and Comments

Any legal implications are described in the relevant risks outlined within this report. 



Risk Implications

The Constabulary’s risks are described in section one of this report.



HR / Equality Implications and Comments

Any HR / Equality implications are described in the relevant risks outlined within this report. 



ICT Implications and Comments

Any ICT implications are described in the relevant risks outlined within this report. 



Procurement Implications and Comments

Any procurement implications are described in the relevant risks outlined within this report. 



Supplementary Information



9.1      List any relevant documents and attach to report



		Appendix 1

		Risk Scoring Matrix







9.2       List persons consulted during the preparation of report



All departmental risk owners.  Extended Chief Officer Group










Appendix 1

Risk Scoring Matrix



		Impact Score

		

		

		Description

		

		

		



		

		

		IMPACT ON SERVICE PROVISION

		FINANCIAL IMPACT

		IMPACT ON PEOPLE

		DURATION OF IMPACT

		IMPACT ON REPUTATION



		

5

		

Very High

		Unable to function, inability to fulfil obligations

		Severe financial loss

> £3M



		Multiple fatalities

		In excess of 2 years

		Highly damaging, severe loss of public confidence or being declared a failing Force



		

4

		

High

		Significant impact on service provision

		Major financial loss 

£1M to £3M





		Fatality

		Between 1 year - 2 years 

		National publicity, major loss of confidence or serious IPCC complaint upheld



		

3

		

Medium

		Service provision is disrupted

		Significant financial loss 

£500k to £1M

		Serious injury, RIDDOR reportable

		Between six months to 1 year 

		Some adverse local publicity, legal implications, some loss of confidence



		

2

		

Low

		Slight impact on service provision

		Moderate financial loss 

£100k to £500k

		Slight medical treatment required

		2 to 6 months 

		Some public embarrassment, or more than 1 complaint



		

1

		

Very Low

		Insignificant impact, no service disruption

		Insignificant financial loss 

< £100k

		First Aid treatment only No obvious harm/injury

		Minimal - up to 2 months to recover

		No interest to the press, internal only

























		Likelihood Score

		Tolerance Levels – Likelihood Assessment



		

5

		

Very High

		A risk has a very high score if there is a 90% or more chance of it happening every year. This means that it is almost certain to happen regularly.



		

4

		

High

		A risk has a high score if there is a 65% to 90% likelihood of it happening at some point over the next 3 years.  Basically, it probably will happen but it won’t be too often.



		

3

		

Medium

		A risk has a medium score if the likelihood of it happening is between 20% and 65% over the next 10 years.  This means it may happen occasionally.



		

2

		

Low

		A risk has a low score if the likelihood of it happening is between 5% and 25% at some point in the next 25years.  This means it is not expected to happen but it is possible.



		

1

		

Very Low

		A risk has a very low score if the likelihood of it happening is less than 5% over 100 years. Basically, it could happen but it is most likely that this would never happen.







		

		

		Impact

		Impact

		Impact

		Impact

		Impact



		



		



		

Very Low (1)

		

Low (2)

		

Medium (3)

		

High(4)

		

Very High (5)





		

Likelihood

		

Very High (5)

		5





		10

		15

		20

		25



		

Likelihood

		

High (4)

		4





		8

		12



		16



		20





		

Likelihood

		

Medium (3)

		3





		6

		9



		12

		15



		

Likelihood

		

Low (2)

		2





		4

		6

		8

		10



		

Likelihood

		

Very Low(1)

		1





		2

		3

		4

		5



		

		

		Impact

		Impact

		Impact

		Impact

		Impact
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